


Community Picnic 

A church had a picnic and invited the entire community to 
come. The Pastor placed a basket full of apples on one 
end of a table with a sign saying, "Take only one apple 
please - Remember that God is watching." 

On the other end of the table was a plate of cookies 

where one of the children had placed a sign saying, 

"Take all the cookies you want -- God is watching the ap-

ples." 
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Knight Letter 

Shrine Woodwork by SK Jim Schnell 

 
October  
1        KC Officer Meeting 5:45  
8        KC Membership Meeting 7: Ladies Aux 7  
15      Burger Night 5-7 
21      4th Degree Social 6:00; Dinner 7 at KC Center 
31      Happy Halloween!  
 
November 
1        All Saints Day 
2        All Souls Day 
5        Officer Meeting 5:45 
12      KC Membership; Ladies Aux. Meeting 7 
18      4th Degree Social 6:00; Dinner 7 at KC Center 
19      Burger Night at Center 5-7 
26      HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 

 

Council 722 Established in 1903 

 

Please help support the Ladies at our 

next Burger Night on October 15th 

 

Like every other organization, the last several months 

have impacted our own KC Ladies Auxiliary. 

Back in March we had to cancel our Spring Souper 

Bowl fund raiser. Then 6 months of inactivity followed 

because of health department guidelines.  Our 

Auxiliary held their first fund-raising event at the 

September 17th Burger Night at the KC Center. We 

sponsored a bake sale and two 50/50 raffles.  We are 

back in business! Please continue to support us 

through the smaller events we are able to have during 

this time. 

Our 2021 Spring Souper Bowl Event is tentatively 

scheduled for March 21st.  Let us all hope we are in 

better times by then. 

Some of the more recent recipients of the Ladies 

Auxiliary charity donations include Our Lady of Good 

Help Shrine in Champion, WI, Meals on Wheels, and 

the Shaw Family Playground. 

 

Thank you everyone! 

           

http://www.sheboygankofc.com/


 

  
Chaplain’s Column 

 
Brother Knights and Families, 

 

 I was hoping that the COVID-19 would be better 
than it has been since March.  We still need to 
comply with guidelines set up in each state.  We 
have added more week-end Masses, with the 
hope that attendance will increase.  We still have 
need to continue wearing a mask and sanitizing 
our hands at all times of the Mass.  Schools 
opened, but immediately had problems with 
positive cases of the virus especially on college 
campuses. Workers and residents at health care 
facilities are still at a greater risk. 
What is your attitude toward racial injustice?  
Whether you agree or disagree with the gravity of 
it, as a Christian we must pray for and act with 
justice toward all human beings. The slogan 
“Black Lives Matter” has now been applied by 
some to “All Lives Matter”. The Brewers, Bucks 
and Packers have showed their support by 
cancelling games and practices. Nationwide, 
other teams followed the same example.  How do 
we show support for racial equality?  How do we 
show support for “40 Days for Life?”  Like me, you 
may not feel comfortable walking, but do you pray 
for the effort on a regular basis?  The month of 
October is dedicated to Our Lady of the Rosary 
and Respect for Life at all stages. 
I think through all of this, God is telling us “Be 
Patient”. Also another virtue “Have Faith”.  
 
Faith takes you through the problem.                                                        
Faith doesn’t always take away the pain,                                              
Faith gives you the ability to handle the pain.                                                                                                          
Faith doesn’t always take you out of the 
storm, 
Faith calms you in the midst of the storm. 
Amen 
           
Think about this. Only you can answer it!                                                        
How strong is YOUR FAITH? 
Hope that we will see many of you at the 
meetings and activities this year, 
                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Fr. Dick 
 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 

Grand Knight’s Column 

From your Grand Knight: 
 
Hope all is well on the home front with the bug that is 
still on the loose. Always keep the power of prayer 
each and every day. We would like to say the rosery 
at 6:30 on each meeting night. I would like to pass 
along a big thank you for the time that each person 
put in on our tootsie roll drive. As a closing note, on 
October 31 Fr. Michael McGiveny, our founder, will be 
beatified during a special Mass at the Cathedral of St. 
Joseph in Hartford, Connecticut. God bless and have 
a fantastic week. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
GK Mike Johnson 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for October 
 

Vatican City, 1 October 2020 (VIS) – The Holy Father's 

prayer intention for October – The Laity's Mission in the 
Church  “We pray that by the virtue of baptism, the laity, 
especially women, may participate more in areas of 
responsibility in the Church.” 
 

         

Operation Archangel 
 

For the past few years, the Sheboygan parishes and 
Assembly 1204 councils have held “Operation Archangel” a 
drive to raise funds for the Catholic Chaplains at the 
Milwaukee VA to care for our Veterans.  This year, with 
parishes and councils dealing with the COVID pandemic, 
much fundraising has paused. 
We were overjoyed to hear from the Human Concerns 
Committee at Holy Name parish that they will be donating 
$500 for the Catholic Chaplains at the VA Center.  Our 
sincere thanks to Holy Name parish for their generosity. 
  
Operation Archangel Chair SK Fran Goettl 
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Family of the Month 
 

SK Gary Reinholtz 

 

Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
Sir Knights and Ladies, 
It is an unusual time in our lives right now and we all are 
wondering what does the future hold for me, my family, 
my friends, my country.  We have all been inundated with 
news about riots, protests, BLM, white supremacists, and 
on top of all that now we have an election for our nation’s 
president and a Supreme Court vacancy which will alter 
our future.   
At last month’s mass before our Assembly dinner meeting, 
Deacon Pat Knier gave a great homily that really has stuck 
with me and I have tried to share a few times.  When he 
was talking about love, what does it mean, love of our 
neighbors, and a world without love, it really made me sit 
back and reflect on the items in the above paragraph. 
In our last session of TMIY we discussed the freedom that 
God has given us.  The freedom to listen to God or not, 
pray to God or not, believe in God or not.  Our nation, 
“one nation under God,” has also granted us freedom.  
Freedom of speech, freedom to bear arms, etc.  Have we 
taken our freedoms too far?  Did we forget what true 
freedom is?   
“True freedom is a wonderful gift from God, and it has 
been a cherished part of your country’s history.  But when 
freedom is separated from truth, individuals lose their 
moral direction and the very fabric of society begins to 
unravel.  Freedom is not the ability to do anything we 
want, whenever we want.  Rather, freedom is the ability to 
live responsibly the truth of our relationship with God and 
one another.  Remember what Jesus said: “you will know 
the truth and the truth will set you free” (JN 8:32) Let no 
one mislead you or prevent you from seeing what really 
matters.  Turn to Jesus, listen to him, and discover the true 
meaning and direction of your lives.” 
-St. John Paul II 
God Bless.  Stay safe. 
Pray for those on the front lines- doctors, nurses, 
paramedics, EMT’s.   
Tim Woodworth, Faithful Navigator 
 
 

 

 

 

Knight of the Month 
 

SK Fr. Dick 
Fleischman 

 

In Memoriam 

John F. Podzray - July 

Augustine Stahl – August 

SK Wally Gartman 

 

              



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Edward A Tesovnik    71 
Charles Frederickson 51 
James H Prigge           50 
Steve G Carpenter     40 
Crispin R Rodriguez   34 
David H Forbes           30 
Robert E Jeske            30 
Michael K Lamb          28 
Thomas J Paulson       28 

Richard M Tauferner     26 
Dan J Duessing               13 
Ken R Miller                    11 
Grant K Gottsacker         6 
Modesto Tavarez            5 
Rev Gideon Buya             4 

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
  

 

John F Komoroski                              10-01-1949  
Donald M Mirsberger                         10-05-1931 
Myron B Mueller                                10-05-1923   
Michael C Wirth                                  10-06-1941 
Frank Keglovits                                  10-07-1945  
Richard M Tauferner                          10-08-1951 
David A Lancour                                10-11-1949 
John J Brezonik                                 10-12-1950  
Matthew P Bayens                             10-13-1961 
Francis A Goettl                                 10-16-1973 
Donald M Pitzen                                10-20-1935 
Crispin R Rodriguez                          10-26-1933 
Clifford L Lilyquist Jr                          10-31-1953 
 

 

Years of Service

 

 
 

Saint Michael the Archangel, 
defend us in battle. Be our 

protection against the 
wickedness and snares of the 

devil; May God rebuke him, we 
humbly pray; And do thou, O 

Prince of the Heavenly Host, by 
the power of God, thrust into hell 

Satan and all evil spirits who 
wander through the world for the 

ruin of souls. Amen 

Council 722         
Advent Raffle Fundraiser 

 
1st - $750 
2nd - $300 

3rd thru 7th - $100 
8th thru 10th - $60 

 
Tickets 1 for $25 or 3 for $60; Buy your tickets, sell 
your tickets! Remember to use your Pre Addressed 
envelope to send your checks and tickets stubs to 
Mike Wirth.  Contact Mike and Jan Wirth at 457-

9095 for questions. 
 

Proceeds from the raffle benefit: 
 

Sheboygan Catholic Schools; Ads in Catholic 
Schools Programs 

Camp Chaplaincy Program; Knowledge Contest 
Punt, Pass & Kick Program;  

Free Throw Competition 
Food Pantries; Kids Christmas Party and St. 

John Bosco Day for Youth at Holy Hill 
 

          



Campus Corner - CCA 
 
 

The school year is off and running at Christ Child Academy! We have just completed our 

fourth week of in person instruction. Although this year certainly looks different, we are 

thrilled to be back together to learn and grow as a faith community. Our current enrollment is 

138 students. We are looking forward to a faith-filled school year! 

 

Christ Child Academy has released the reopening plan for the 2020-2021 school year which 

can be found at www.ChristChildAcademy.com. This plan is the overview of our alignment 

guided with the support from the Archdiocese of Milwaukee, Wisconsin Department of Public 

Instruction, Sheboygan County Health Department and the Centers for Disease Control and 

Prevention (CDC). CCA has all intentions of starting the 2020-2021 school year on September 

1st and students will be in school 5 days/week for in person learning with safety and 

disinfection guidelines in place. 

 

MAP (Measures of Academic Progress) testing for grades K - 8 was held the week of 

September 21. MAPS is a computerized adaptive test which helps teachers, parents, and 

administrators improve learning for all students and make informed decisions to promote a 

child’s academic growth. All students in grades K-8 were tested to track their academic 

growth. 

 

It is great to have the students back in school! The last three weeks, our CCA family 

celebrated Mass on both Wednesday and Thursday. Grades 5-8 attend Mass on Wednesday 

and grades K-4 attend on Thursday. The students are celebrating mass separately this year 

to accommodate appropriate social distancing in church. What a blessing to be back in church 

together as a family in a safe and clean spiritual environment. 

 

As we progress into this unpredictable school year, we continue to evaluate our COVID-19 

mitigation strategies to ensure we are providing the safest learning environment while 

adjusting our instructional techniques to maximize teacher effectiveness and student 

learning. 

We continue to expand our Chromebook utilization within our school as students in grades K-8 

have each been assigned a Chromebook for use at school. 

 

Christ Child Academy is accepting nominations to fill one position to serve a three year term 

on the CCA Governance Board. Nominations are due by October 1.  If you are interested in 

joining the board or would like to nominate a candidate, please email or call Board President 

Anthony Van Asten at avanasten@stlawrence.edu or (920)-980-9971. Governance members do 

not need to have students at CCA. Nominees just need to have a passion to help our Catholic 

school grow and be a member of one of the southside parishes. 

 

In peace, 

Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Raff 

Middle School Math/ Science 



Knights In Action 

October 

Assembly Receives Civic Award 

Congratulations!  The Monsignor Philip Dreis Assembly 

1204 received the Supreme Council’s Civic Award. The 

Civic Award is presented annually as a tribute to the 

spirit of patriotism and national pride exemplified in the 

patriotic activities conducted by Fourth Degree Assem-

blies. Assemblies conducting a minimum of four (4) dif-

ferent patriotic programs during the fraternal year are 

eligible for the Supreme council Civic Award.   In the 

photo:  Eastern Master Jim TenPas presents the Civic 

Award to Faithful Navigator Tim Woodworth. 

Annual Tootsie Roll Drive 

Members of Knights of Columbus Council 722 and volunteers recently participat-

ed in the annual Intellectually Disabled Drive for the Wisconsin State Council.  

Proceeds will be donated to local organizations which support the disabled. 



Knights In Action 

October 

Knight of the Month 

Award 

The Knights of Columbus, Council 

722, Sheboygan awarded SK Rev-

erend Richard Fleischman the 

Knight of the Month Award.  Fr. Dick 

serves as  Chaplain for Council 722, 

Assembly 1204, and his Chaplains 

column reaches Sheboygan Falls, 

Plymouth, and Kiel. 

The Knights and their families ap-

preciate Fr. Dick’s humor and spir-

itual leadership. 

Family of the Month 

Award 

The Knights of Columbus, Council 

722, Sheboygan awarded the Fami-

ly of the Month Award to the Gary 

Reinholtz Family.  Gary’s family at-

tends Holy Name of Jesus parish 

and is active in ministries there. 

 


